Gunnison City Council Public Hearing and Council Meeting Minutes                     
Wednesday,  January 6, 2013, 12:00 p.m. Noon                        
Gunnison City Hall-38 West Center
Gunnison, UT  84634                                                        
Present:   Mayor Lori Nay,  City Council Members:  Blake Donaldson, Brian Jensen, Melissa Judy,  Jeremy Pickett, City Recorder Janell Braithwaite, Police Chief Trent Halliday, Mayor-elect Bruce Blackham, Council Member-elect Robert Andersen and Citizen Clark Bown
Presiding:  Mayor Lori Nay
Invocation:  Mayor Lori Nay
12:00 Noon-12:30 p.m. Public Hearing to Open the 2013-2014 Budget and receive Public Comment with Proposed Approval of Amendments, Resolution 2014-1
Council Member Jensen made the motion to open the public hearing to receive public comment regarding the opening of the 2013-2014 budget.  Council Member Donaldson seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 4-0 vote.  Those voting aye were Council Members Donaldson, Jensen, Judy and Pickett.
Mayor Nay announced this had been discussed at length at the previous council meeting, and questioned if there was any further discussion regarding the budgets and numbers presented for amendment.  She then explained some of the amendments being requested.  These included the court fines that hadn't met the expected number made at the beginning of the budget year.  Chief Halliday questioned where the $15,000 number came from that was being taken out of the wages for the Police Department.  Mayor Nay stated this would be taken care of in decreasing the officers' hours to 82 hours per pay period.  Chief Halliday noted the department could not meet this number unless they decreased the hours to less than 80 hours per pay period.  
12:11 p.m. Council Member Trevor Powell arrived
Mayor Nay reported this matter had been discussed with the number being extended out to meet and balance the budget and this could be reviewed further down the road to see if things even out or if it needs to be opened up and amended again.  Chief Halliday reported he was still waiting to get the numbers back on leases for two police cars, and reminded the Council that is how they are able to take away the $11,000 from the budget for purchase of a new police car.  Mayor Nay reported it was possible the increase in sales tax may help make up the difference in payroll for the department.  It was reported the new speed limit signs were doing their job on Main Street, and Chief Halliday noted it was hard to find anyone speeding on Main Street.  
Proposed Approval City Council Meeting Minutes for Wednesday, December 11, 2013 Open and Closed Sessions

Council Member Powell made the motion to approve the City Council meeting minutes for Wednesday, December 11, 2013, Open and Closed Sessions.  Council Member Pickett seconded the motion .  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote.  Those voting aye were Council Members Donaldson, Jensen, Judy, Pickett and Powell.
Future Items to be on Agenda

Christmas Decorations:  Mayor Nay commented how nice the candy canes looked this year.  Council Member Jensen reported they still had a few lights to get to finish them, and noted they were short one strand and some bulbs, but will get them finished.
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Youth City Council:  Council Member Judy reported she was looking into taking the Youth City Council to the State Capital at a separate time like she did last year rather than to the ULCT sponsored Day at the Legislature due to the cost.  
City Hall:  Recorder Braithwaite reported the janitor position had closed last Friday, and steps would be taken to start the process to fill that position as quickly as possible.

Water Project:  Recorder Braithwaite stated she had received a call from John Iverson at Sunrise Engineering noting it was time to get working on interim financing.  She will pursue this.  Mayor Nay announced John had also met last week with all of those interested in putting in a bid for the well.  She also declared an  agreement had been finalized this morning with Roland Christensen that  included the land transaction for the well as well as the impact fees for the new building at ACT.  Clark Bown voiced his concerns regarding the closeness of the new well to the old well, and questioned if the new well would have the same problem within a short amount of time.  Council Member Donaldson answered this noting the city had gone off the engineers reports recommending this as the best location for the new well.  He also reported the city would be constructing a treatment plant to take care of the arsenic in the water, with the new well still needing to be constructed to allow for increased volume the city would need for future growth.  Council Member Donaldson summarized all of the local areas that had recently been tested by Sunrise Engineering, and the problems that had been incurred at these locations. 
Mayor Nay presented Council Member Powell and Council Member Pickett with plaques for their years of service to the city in their capacity as Council Members for the past four years.  Mayor Nay itemized areas they had worked in and their accomplishments during years.  Council Member Pickett presented Mayor Nay with a plaque noting her twelve years of service to Gunnison City.  He then noted Mayor Nay's accomplishments and thanked her in behalf of the employees and Council Members.
Council Member Jensen made the motion to close the public hearing.  Council Member Donaldson seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote.  Those voting aye were Council Members Donaldson, Jensen, Judy, Pickett and Powell.  

Council Member Donaldson made the motion to approve Resolution 2014-1 amending the 2013-2014 budget as presented.  Council Member Powell seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote.  Those voting aye were Council Members Donaldson, Jensen, Judy, Pickett and Powell.

Economic Board:  Mayor Nay stated the Economic Board will still need to be put together

Streets:  Council Member Powell wanted to make note of the street priority list that had been put together, and a couple of the projects the city had not been able to get to due to the new water project and the uncertainty of the areas requiring excavation.  The first would be to finish the alleyway on the east side of Main Street.  The curb and gutter is in place, and the asphalt just needs to be placed.  The next priority would be the overlay on Center Street from Main Street to 200 East.  Mayor Nay noted the complaints that had been received from the drivers of the ambulances and MRI trailer that utilize this road.  Council Member Powell also explained the Safe Route to School State Grant that had been applied for every year that it had been available, and encouraged future applications for this.  The areas applied for included the sidewalk that had been mapped out up 500 South into the new subdivision as one area, he noted the road had been widened on 500 South with gravel placed to help the students, but the two sidewalk pieces that they had wanted to bring into town were going up the Riverwalkways from where the Riverwalkway ends all the way to 100 North on both the west and east side of town.  Mayor Nay stated there has been a petition signed by all of the neighborhood there voicing their concern for the safety of the kids, however with the water main there, this area will be torn up and hadn't been able to be done this year.  
Mayor Nay reported all of the funding had been acquired for the water project.  She thanked all of those involved with this project.

-3-
Proposed Approval Bills and Adjustments

Council Member Powell made the motion to approve the bills and adjustments as presented.  Council Member Judy seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote.  Those voting aye were Council Members Donaldson, Jensen, Judy and Pickett
12:40 Adjourn
                                                                                                                                                                    __________________________________
Janell Braithwaite, City Recorder
___________________________________

Bruce Blackham, Mayor
___________________________________

Approval Date
